Cooperative Research Centre for Landscape Environments and Mineral Exploration

MEMORANDUM

To:
Executives 

From:
Dennis Gee, CEO

Date:
4 Nov 2004

Re:
CEO Brief to Executive Committee 12 November 2004

To reduce presentation time, and facilitate discussion, the following briefs are provided to Executive.  

Annual Report 2003-04
The Annual Report has been signed off, and the final proof in pdf is posted on the website. Printed copies (1500) should be returned from the printer on 16 November. The digital version (in Word form) went to the CRC Secretariat in early September, but this is now obsolete.   

It is slightly larger than last year, having an expanded version of the research objectives, milestones, themes etc; and also expanded text on the status and achievements of individual projects. It will be a useful resource document for the management and promotion of LEME science. 

In contrast to last year, it was brought to the final word-document stage (writing, compilation and editing) in-house. Layout and design (in Quark) and printing were outsourced to Design Mine, at a total cost of $22,000.  
Web Site 
The website has had a major upgrade. It is largely rewritten and restructured. Subsections have their own URL. In addition it has a search facility. This has required considerable in-house work. The web re-design was done by Netsmart Solutions for a cost of $5k. It is to go live on 07 Nov. 

It now has a structure whereby new technical content (text and graphics) on research projects can be easily added. It is intended to keep the website up to date, mainly by in-house effort, but outsourcing where necessary. Comment and content are welcome at any time. 
Focus on Salt  

LEME has joined with CRC PBMDS in the resurrection of Focus on Salt, which was the new magazine of the now-terminated National Dryland Salinity Program. We will contribute about 25% of the editorial and pro-rata on the production/distribution costs. It is a 16-page A4 newsletter, and will be edited / produced in-house by Bruce Munday of PBMDS. It will carry the LEME and PBMDS logos, and be regarded as a joint newsletter. It will have a distribution list of 5,000 people, covering a wide range of stakeholders. It can be distributed electronically, and downloaded form our website.
MINEX Seminars
It is proposed to run a two-day MINEX seminar in Kalgoorlie on 15-16 February, jointly with GSWA. Our contributions will draw from the June 2004 MINEX seminar, together with some updates incorporating new information. Ravi is organising the programs.  

At 8pm on the preceding evening (Mon 15 Feb) there will be a public presentation by Richard Mazzuchelli – the inaugural recipient of the LEME/CSIRO sponsored Butt-Smith Medal. Richard will speak on ‘History of geochemical exploration in the WA Goldfields”.

It is envisaged that we will hold another Kalgoorlie MINEX seminar on the day proceeding the usual Perth MINEX seminar in early June 2005, allowing for a back-to-back presentation with MAC.
Valuing LEME research

The Board has agreed to the conduct of a Stage I study by a consultant to “identify the processes that will enable us to obtain a credible estimate of the actual and potential contribution to Australia’s sustainable economic and social development”. This is envisaged as a rather small trial study of the processes required, and should be done before the commencement of the 2005 Project Reviews. The trial will look at a small selection of actual projects in order to design processes and procedures that may be applicable across the whole portfolio of LEME projects. It is not intended that the trial examination of the selected projects will be actual benefit/cost analyses, but will set up protocols to do this. It is likely that actual cost/benefit analyses will be collaborative LEME projects. The trial selection of projects may include:

· Riverland

· Lower Balonne

· Geophysical technology developments

· Yilgarn Laterite atlas 

A call for proposals from suitable qualifies consultants was posted on our Website, and invitations were also sent out. The appointment is imminent. This act of engagement has stirred up some angst amongst some of our NRM stakeholders and colleagues, who have mistaken our action as an independent and parallel running cost/benefit study of some joint projects. As explained above, this is not intended. We are looking for independent input to setting up a process that engenders a culture of relevance to our research. 
Planning Process 2005

In addition to any planning related to Year Five, we still need to plan for next years work program, and do the necessary promotional events. I envisage the project planning process would be similar to the last two years (technical reviews and submissions through the Program Leaders), but we can start earlier next year because Easter is earlier. I am happy to receive any useful suggestions that may streamline the process. Some proposed/relevant dates for next year are: 

MINEX Seminar

Kalgoorlie
15 – 16 Feb

LUAC



Canberra
23-24 Feb

Board Meeting

Adelaide
11 Mar 

Easter





25 – 28 Mar
ICOBTE


Adelaide
3 – 7 Apr

Project Reviews
 
Adelaide
12 – 13 Apr




Canberra
14 – 15 Apr





Perth 

19- 20
Apr

International Salinity Forum
USA

25 – 28 Apr

Project first submissions


13 May 

MINEX Seminar

Kalgoorlie
Tue 24 May





Perth

Wed 25 May

MAC



Perth

Thu 26 May

Executive Budget Meeting
Perth

Fri 27 May

Submit work program/budget


30 Jun
Board Meeting

Perth

9 Sep

IGES



Perth

19 – 23 Sep

Regolith Symposia

Canberra
w2 Nov
Adelaide
w3 Nov




Perth

w4 Nov
Board Meeting

Canberra
2 Dec
Year Five
Executives should be familiar with the two Memos, and the Option Paper I have circulated on this important matter. It is not appropriate for Executive to second-guess or pre-empt any guidance we may receive from the 2 December Board Meeting. However I am very happy to mediate on a round-table discussion on options and opportunities. At this stage Executive should be conveying their thoughts to their Board Representatives.  

Regards

Dennis Gee
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